
Town of Laketown 
Minutes 

June 27, 2023  
Cushing Community Center 

7:00 p.m. 
 
 

Chairman Dan King called the mee�ng to order, with all board members present.  Jill Cook treasurer was absent. 
 
Clerks report was presented, Ron Peterson made a mo�on to accept the report.  Merle Larson seconded the 
mo�on: mo�on carried. 
 
Treasurers report was presented, Ron Peterson made a mo�on to accept the report.  Merle Larson seconded the 
mo�on: mo�on carried. 
 
Bob Pardun accessor stated that the town has been out of compliance for 4 years which is the window allowed.  
Next year the town will need to be reassessed to stay in compliance.  Merle Larson made a mo�on to accept Bob 
Pardun accessor to complete the new assessment as required.  Ron Peterson seconded the mo�on: mo�on carried. 
 
Road bids were opened and discussed.  Merle Larson made a mo�on to approve the bid from Fahrner on crack 
filling for $99,759.00. Ron Peterson seconded the mo�on: mo�on carried. 
 
Merle Larson made a mo�on to accept a bid from Fahrner to cheap seal a por�on of 220th st from Hwy N to 270th 
Ave.  for $48,189.00.  Ron Peterson seconded the mo�on: mo�on carried. 
Work on 220th st should start mid-August. 
 
Merle Larson made a mo�on to accept a bid form Monarh paving for patching various spots on 228th st and 234th 
st.  for $15,544.00.  Ron Peterson seconded the mo�on: mo�on carried. 
 
Sam Gudmonson from Cushing Cemetery spoke reques�ng that the town plow out the cemetery in the winter for 
funerals.  It was discussed and from a prior mo�on that passed.  The town will plow the cemetery out when there 
is a funeral in the winter. 
 
Emails for town supervisors was discussed and they will move forward establishing individual emails.  Once that is 
complete, they will be listed on the towns website. 
 
Discussion on the hours of opera�on for the Mathy mine was discussed.   At this �me it is not a town board item.   
The hours of opera�on were set between Mathy and a group of individuals from Laketown and any change in those 
hours would need to be between those par�es involved. 
 
Road report was given by Chris Bartlet.  Looking to get the 1 ton back from the repair shop soon.  Chris has 
completed all ditch mowing in the town for the first cu�ng.  Chris has been working on ditching on 225th st.   Chris 
will con�nue patching spots so it will be ready for the upcoming road repairs.    Chris is planning on doing 
addi�onal grading once we get some rain.  Work con�nues with the county on new fire numbers as everyone is 
required to have one.   Shop plans are moving along, and Chris is working on ge�ng some es�mates and quotes for 
that.  Chris will be purchasing culverts and will con�nue to work on the culvert on Sand Lake. 
 
Correspondence was review and bills were presented for approval. 
 
Merle Larson made a mo�on to adjourn the mee�ng, Ron Peterson seconded the mo�on: mee�ng adjourned.  


